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Christmas is a-coming, whoa! Way too early to hear that, we still have fish to feed and stream walks to do! It is a busy place around the hatchery and creeks at this time of year. Usually we start fall off with a huge storm, lots of rain with streams running full, but this year we were lucky and the creeks have come up slowly. The chum runs trickled into Rosewall Creek and we had the opportunity to physically get in the stream and catch our brood. Many, many thanks to our Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) community advisor Dave Davies for putting together an amazing team from Big Qualicum Hatchery, two others from DFO and a couple of “younger” people to help us tackle getting our chum brood. The day was long but with great results. We now have about 155,000 chum eggs in incubation. A job well done!
We are now in the process of trying to get our coho brood. We have noticed and definitely heard that coho numbers on the east coast of Vancouver Island are low. This makes it even more important to get close to target. Again, we head back out into the creek with waders, nets and bags. Keeping our fingers crossed the rains will hold off for a few days. Presently in holding, we have about one third of the number of females we need. We are also continuing to work away at adipose clipping the coho fry that will be released in April/May. We clip 100% of our fish which is the best way for us to recognize our hatchery fish when they return.
We also have all of the one million Wilfred Creek pink eggs nestled in incubators at the Wilfred Creek hatchery. Crews are also working at potting up trees; this fall we have donated approximately 1,100 trees to restoration projects all over the island.
If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website at www.fbses.ca.

